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Tuesday 23 July 2019 Term 3 Week 1 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

TERM 3 

Friday 26 July  SCHOOL ATHLETICS CARNIVAL 

Monday 29 July  PSSA Girls’ Hockey 

Friday 2 August  District Athletics  

5-9 August   Education Week 

Wednesday 7 August Touch Gala Day 

Thursday 8 August  K-2 Athletics Day 

Weeks 4-7   Life Education 

Week 9    Beach & Creek 

ASSEMBLY TIMES 

Whole School  11:45am Monday weekly 

ES1  - Kinder  11:50am  Wednesday odd weeks  

STAGE 1 - Yr 1 & 2 12:45pm Thursday odd weeks 

STAGE 2 - Yr 3 & 4 12:30pm  Thursday even weeks 

STAGE 3 - Yr 5 & 6 12.00pm Wednesday even weeks 

 PRINCIPAL NEWS 

 
Welcome to Term 3 

I hope you all have had an enjoyable break from the  
routines of the school term and are ready to launch into 
learning in term 3. This term is a busy one. Here are the 
big ticket items: 

Week 1 – Athletics Carnival 
 

Week 3 - Education Week - Spelling Bee, 
Soccer and Touch football games, Game 
Change Challenge in Sydney 

 

Week 4- Stage 3 Canberra excursion 
 

Week 4, 5 & 7 – Life Education 
 

Week 5 – KIMP Eisteddfod performances 
 

Week 9 – Beach and Creek Week 

Our sporting teams will have ongoing games, if they   
progress further into the state knockout competitions.  

Athletics Carnival 

The school carnival was postponed last term due to poor 
weather. We are looking forward to completing our  
competition this week. The carnival will kick off at 
9:30am and should be finished by 2:30pm, Buses will 
transport students to the grounds, departing school at 
8:45am. 

If you are taking your child to the fields, please let the 
class teacher know. Once at the field children will have 
shaded seating in their house tents. 

Diana Foley 
Principal 

Life Education  

This Term we welcome back the Life Education Van to the 
school. Life Education is celebrating 40 years in         
Australian schools and it is such a fantastic program to 
be part of. For our new Kindy students, it is the first 
time they will get to meet “Healthy Harold” the giraffe 
and for our older students they get to discuss social   
media and the importance of making good choices. 

A note is accompanying the newsletter today. Please sign 
it and return the money by the end of Week 3.  More 
than 710,000 students take 
part in Life Education        
programs each year, make 
sure your child does not miss 
out. 

If you have any questions 
about the programs offered, 
please chat to your child’s 
teacher. 

 
PBL Winners Week 1 

 

Early Stage 1 Assembly 
11:50am - 12:35pm Wednesday odd weeks  

 

The next assembly is 
 

Term 3 Wk 1  - 24th July - KR  will run the assembly 



 

Orient Street, KINGSCLIFF NSW 2487  T  6674 1467  E  kingscliff-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  W  kingscliff-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

 

 

 
Year 5/6 Sydney/Canberra excursion  

Permission & Medical Forms are now due, please hand to 
the school office.  Final payment is now due. 

Cash Payments 

Reminder, when sending cash payments to school with 
your child, please ensure they are in an envelope or 
sealed zip lock bag, clearly labelled with student’s name, 
amount and what the payment is for. 

Athletics Carnival Note 

Please ensure you have returned the updated athletics 
carnival note before Friday. 

OFFICE HOURS  8.30am to 3.00pm VOLUNTEERS REQUIRED  
for Uniform Shop 

 
Monday & Wednesday  8:30 - 9:30am 
Please call Mel on 02 6674 1467 

LIBRARY NEWS 

Book Club Issue 5 will be coming 
home this week.  The closing date will 
be Friday 9 August.  Please make     
orders and payments via online LOOP, 
no payments to the office. 

Book Parade will be on Thursday 22nd August.  More 
information to come. 

Sally Kershler, Librarian 

SURFSIDE BUS LINES 

Bus Incidents 

131500 or www.transport.nsw.gov.au 

(go to: Contact Us, Complaints, Buses) 

REMINDER 

Our Kingscliff ‘First Wave’ Playgroup resumes this 
Thursday (25 July) 9-11am.  The cost is $5 per family 
for children 0-5 year old. 
Look forward to seeing you there! 

Mandy Ellem 

 

UNIFORM SHOP 
WINTER SPECIAL, now the weather is cooling down check out 
these amazing specials available at the uniform shop. Remember 
to label all uniforms including hats so they can be returned if 
they end up in lost property. 
 
Limited sizes and stock: 
Track pants, only $15 V-Neck Jumpers $28 
Senior jackets for year 5 and 6 students $30 
 

   Uniform shop 
Monday 8:30—9:30 AND Wednesday 8:30—9:30 
 
Uniforms can be purchased outside of these times online via the 
PAYMENT tab (POP) on the school website, orders will be filled 
and delivered to students on the next available uniform shop 
day. Hats can be purchased any day. 

Athletics Carnivals 

Friday 26th July - Walter Peate Oval, Kingscliff 
Years 3-6 (and Year 2 students turning 8 this year) 
 
Thursday 8th August - Term 3 Week 3 
K-2 Athletics Carnival on our school oval. 
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CANTEEN CORNER 

School Canteen operates four days each week  

Commencing Term 2  

Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday & Friday 

PLEASE HAVE ORDERS IN BY 9:15 AM 

VOLUNTEER ROSTER 
We are always looking for new volunteers, if you are interested in 

helping even for just an hour once a term, please contact the office 
on 0266 741 467. 

New volunteers will require Working With Children Checks.   

Please see the office for the paperwork 
 

PAYMENT OPTIONS 
EFTPOS—This is only for  Parents / Carers to use NOT children  
Online—via School Stream or the school website.  
Please include online payment receipt number on the paper bag.  
Cash—correct money is appreciated. 
All orders require a paper bag with the students name, class and  
order details.  
 

REMINDER  
CANTEEN IS CLOSED ON MONDAYS 

Thursday 25 July 

Kylie  

Thursday 1 August 

 Nadia & Kylie 

Friday 26 July 

Deb (Athletics Carnival) 

Friday 2 August 

 Shae, Cath, Holly & Trish 

KIMP NEWS 
 
 
Welcome back Kingy! I hope everyone had a great break from 
the routines of school and early morning rehearsals. KIMP has 
certainly hit the ground running for Term 3 with a very       
successful workshop on Sunday for Senior Band and Big Band 
followed by our participation and performance in the Music 
Celebration Festival at PBC yesterday. This is the first time we 
have been part of this Festival and were very privileged to be 
invited to be one of the schools involved. The festival          
celebrates music and the bands that we all love playing in and 
gives the students a chance to perform for other like minded 
music students and also have the benefit of time spent with a 
master conductor and music educator. This year that person 
was Dr Ralph Hultgren who is a world renowned composer,   
conductor, lecturer, teacher and trumpeter! I'm sure the KIMP 
students would agree that we all learnt a lot from the time he 
spent working with us and then we were also able to watch him 
working with the other ensembles throughout the day. I'm sure 
one of the highlights for Kingy was hearing PBC's top ensemble 
'Optima' perform at the end of the day. For our Kingy kids to 
hear this ensemble play was just amazing and showed them 
what a concert band can really sound like as well as seeing some 
band instruments they haven't seen before (oboe, bassoon, bari 
sax, various percussion instruments). To hear the intake of 
breath of the kids sitting around me when 'Optima' played 
their first note was pretty special and to see the wide eyes 
taking it all in was just fantastic - that's the magic of music 
right there. A big thank you to Mr Bush and our parent helpers 
who gave their day to come and help out (Jenny and Shane, 
Kylie, Nat) as well as the large number of Kingy parents who 
came to listen to us perform.  

Term 3 is a big term for KIMP with the Eisteddfod rapidly  
approaching...which is exciting! We also have planned a       
workshop for Intermediate Band with Pottsville Primary, just 
waiting to confirm a date and then will give you details. Hoping 
also for another performance at Wommin Bay for Big Band. 

PS. If you haven't already please follow the KPS Facebook page 
- it really helps me with KIMP communication as well as being a 
great way to show off videos and photos of what we've been up 
to  
 
Nicky Cooper 
nicole.cooper15@det.nsw.edu.au 

P & C News 
 

Athletics Carnival 

Our P&C will be having a BBQ, refreshments 
stall and coffee van at the upcoming athletics 
carnival on  Friday 26th July. This is a  major 
fundraiser for our school and we are raising 
money for upgraded technology in the library 
among other resources for our kids. We are 
looking for volunteers to make this possible. 
Following on from the success of the Mother’s Day stall        
volunteer sign up, we will again be using the 'signup' site to keep 
the process easy. 

Please consider volunteering an hour of your time on Friday 26 
July between 8:30am - 2:30pm. You can easily sign up here: 

https://signup.com/go/CatvYQt 

Thank you again for your support! 
 

Facebook 

Did you know that the KPS P&C has a Facebook 
page?  
 
Keep up to date on P&C activities by liking the page 
that can be found here:  
https://www.facebook.com/

kingscliffpublicschoolpandc/  
or by searching Kingscliff Public School P and C. 

https://signup.com/go/CatvYQt
https://www.facebook.com/kingscliffpublicschoolpandc/
https://www.facebook.com/kingscliffpublicschoolpandc/
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 TILING CONTRACTOR 

Floors & Walls 

Quality Work 

25 Years Experience 

Phone Mike Sawyer 0414 071 486 

NSW Lic 157084C 

 

 

 

THIS WEEK AROUND THE SCHOOL 

  NAIDOC WEEK 

                              

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


